Superintendent’s Report

June 26th, 2018
I.       Transportation Routes 
As an extension of the conversation we had last month regarding buses traveling on private roads, I do have an agenda item prepared for consideration.  Although the specific road in question was Shouse Court, the item is prepared in order to consider the delicate balance of traveling private roads as opposed to efficiency within the Transportation Department.  Of the conditions, number of roads traveled, and savings to the district you heard last month, it’s simply a matter of continuing with the routes as is, or restricting bus transportation on private roads so that Mr. Thomas can plan accordingly.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
June 8th;  KSBA Law Symposium – Lexington
June 13th-26th; World FFA Dairy Judging – Europe 

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*N/A
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. SCHS Project
*See attached 
VII. Transportation 
Action scheduled on the agenda regarding our conversation about traveling private roads in 2018-2019. 
VIII. Adult Education 
Although a decision has not been made as of yet by JCTC, after conversing with Mr. Abell the thought is that if Jennifer Griffith is not awarded the position to assist us with placing staff for the upcoming year, and to serve in the positon as a reflection of Spencer County Schools, I will not be approving their request to utilize our building and resources.
IX. Pre-school Partnership Grant
The Pre-school Partnership Grant on the agenda is a two-year, $300,000 award to provide increased options and services for our youngest.  Since space is an issue and we were forced to go back to half day with no full day options, more slots are now available. Approximately $80,000 will be allotted to satisfy the grant requirement for “wrap-around” services by partnering with a day care facility; Bear Care.  This will allow us to utilize grant funds for necessary staffing while freeing up the remaining $220,000 for materials, instructional support, and other initiatives to continue our advancements in the field of Kindergarten Readiness.   
          X.      SCMS Staff
This item on the agenda will address growth by way of our approved staffing allocation as 6th grade has already qualified for another positon.  I do expect to revisit staffing next month regarding Kindergarten, but simply don’t have the data yet to support the position or which school as of yet.

XI.
TES Floors

After meeting with Mr. Rucker, Jim, a representative from Morell, and an independent consultant Wednesday morning, I’m hopeful to have a preliminary report to share by Thursday evening with a full report back within a week.  Steve and Jim will be visiting Cecilia Valley Elementary in Hardin County in the near future to observe a “finished project” that is worse than ours in order to begin gathering information on steps for remediation.  Morell will be opening discussion with Envision, the sub-contractor pending the final report from the consultant, and Justin will be present Thursday evening to answer additional questions and update the progress on the SCHS project. 
